The Annual Meeting of the Parish was held in the Hut at 8P.M. on Monday 18<sup>th</sup> March 1951. There were present 11 members of the Parish 7 of which were members of the Parish Council.

- 1. The minutes of the last Annual Meeting were read and confirmed.
- 2. The Chairman reported on the work done by the Parish Council during the previous 12 months and amongst other matters referred to:-
  - (a) The repair of Holly Lane
  - (b) The suggestion of a Sand Pit which was turned down
  - (c) The purchase of a bus seat
  - (d) The level crossing
  - (e) The change of member due to them leaving the Parish
- 3. The question of a billeting officer was discussed and it was proposed by Mr Clover that the local authority should be told that at the moment there was no one willing to take on the work but that if an emergency arose there would be no lack of willingness by a number of people to tackle the job of a billeting officer. Agreed to lay this before the Parish Council.
- 4. The Chairman pointed out that the meeting was also called for the purpose of laying before it the result of the survey of footpaths and the draft map in accordance with the National Parks and Access to the Countryside Act 1949. The meeting was then adjourned and all members were given an opportunity of inspecting the map and surveys. The meeting stated that is was satisfied with the map and survey which would then be submitted to the County Council.
- 5. Major Lamprieve proposed a vote of thanks to the Chairman and members of the Parish Council for their work during the last year.

J.R. Moyle 10/3/52